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Dear Church Family, 

 

 I just want to begin by saying, I love you all!  Please know I mean that.  Those are not 

just words shared flippantly.  I mean it.  I love you.  I am so thankful that God has brought 

me to Oakhill to shepherd His sheep. 

 In May I will have been here for 12 years.  God has been faithful to us every step of 

the way.  In every pastoral ministry there are highs and lows.  The highs are very high, and 

the lows are very low. But through it all I am so thankful to be here with you all doing life 

together.  By today’s standards a pastor who has been at a church for 12 years is very long.  

Well maybe so, but I feel as if we are just getting started for all that God has yet for us to 

do!!  I am so excited about our future together.  

 As we look to the future for God’s guidance we need to be prayerful.  But let me     

encourage you not just to pray for an unknown future, I also want you to pray for the 

known church.  Pray for your church family at Oakhill.  I would encourage you to join me to 

pray… 

 

1. That we would always keep the Gospel central to everything that we do. 

2. The we would pray for our lost friends and family members, that they would come to know Jesus as Savior. 

3. That we would pray for our families to love and invest in their kids by pointing them primarily to Jesus, with          

everything else following that. 

4. That our church would take seriously the mandate to make disciples by investing our lives in one another for our  

spiritual growth and replication. 

5. That we would grow in our love and unity for one another, so God can use it as a great testimony for a watching 

world to see. 

6. That the elders of our church would faithfully preach and teach the truths of scripture. 

7. That our deacons would faithfully serve the church and protect it from disunity and division. 

8. That our church would be distinct from the world, always caring much more about what Jesus thinks of us than what 

the opinions of the world may be about us. 

9. That the giving of our church would be faithful, joyful, and sacrificial. 

10. That transparent, meaningful relationships would be what marks our friendships and ministry together. 

 

 These are ten wonderful things for us to knit our hearts together to pray for.  Would you join me?  I am convinced if 

we will pray and seek God’s will above our own, God is going to continue to use us for His glory!!!  I cannot wait to see 

what He is going to do!   

 

I love you and I love being your pastor! 

  

 

PASTOR’S POINTS 

Alan D. Scott 

Lead Pastor 

ascott@oakhillbc.org 

8:00 AM Worship 78 86 87 78 

9:30 AM Worship 218 188 228 207 

11:00 AM Worship 244 229 237 216 

Total Worship 540 503 552 501 

Oakhill Budget Offering $18,609.42 $15,289.44 $15,504.94 $17,646.62 

Mission Club  $640.00 $185.00 $110.00 $160.00 

           Mar 4  Mar 11 Mar 18 Mar 25 

Sunday, April 29th 

Help us restock our Food Pantry.  Brown bags can be picked 

up at the Welcome Desk.  Fill them with non-perishable items  

or toiletries such as: 

 

Canned Fruit, Box Cereal, Canned Soup, Canned Ravioli, Peanut Butter, 

Spaghetti, Canned Tuna, Box Macaroni & Cheese, Regular Toilet Paper. 

 

Bring your bag back to church on Sunday, April 29th.  All of the 

bags will be presented at the alter and prayed over.  Each bag will 

have the potential to help someone not only have their physical 

needs met, but to hear the life changing truth of the gospel. 

Spaghetti Dinner & Auction 

to benefit weekday childcare.  

Saturday, April 28th at 5 pm.  

$10 per person 

Free childcare ages 12  

and under 

Sign-up at the Welcome Desk 



         
  

 The following is a personal testimony given during a morning worship service in the spring, 1971 at Oakhill Baptist 

Church by Mrs. Wanda Schultz ….. 

 “The building was small but new, it had a good location and I noticed they had taken the trouble to place a few nice 

shrubs in the front.  When I walked in I had heard so much about this great pastor and this marvelous church.  My first 

thoughts were:  I had seen finer churches and had heard far greater speakers.  When I sat down my feet got cold on the 

concrete floor that wasn’t covered and my back got tired sitting in a non-cushioned pew.  I wondered, by what standard 

had they judged this speaker and building. 

 I started attending this little church.  For you see, it ceased to be a building.  I found that for me the church was    

bigger than I had at first noticed.  This church reached far beyond the four walls and I found myself listening to every 

word the pastor spoke from the pulpit because I found sincerity, Christian love and a real joy coming from his heart.  My 

feet no longer got cold because the love I had felt from the top of my heard to the tip of my toe overwhelmed me.  The 

hardness of the pews had been softened by the peace and comfort I had found when Jesus sat down with me because 

He was a permanent resident in my heart. 

            I entered a building 

            and found a church 

            I sat in a seat 

            and found a place 

            I shook a hand 

            and felt warmth 

            I looked into a face that smiled 

            and saw God’s love. 

 If you don’t get the message yet, let me tell you in simple words that a building means nothing but people mean           

everything. 

 I thank God that at one time there was group of people that saw a small church reaching a few for God’s glory.  Now, 

my desire is to have a larger church reaching “many” because there are many Wanda’s in our community.” 

 

 Oakhill will celebrate its 55th Anniversary this October.  Watch this space in the coming months for more Oakhill history.                                                                             

 Women on Mission will meet Monday, April 9th at 6:00 pm at church.  All our ladies are invited to be with us. 

 WOMEN ON MISSION 

     Relationships Matter Most 

 In the coming weeks Toys”R”Us is set to close its doors.  There are many reasons they 

are closing, like poor fiscal management or lower national birth rate; however, there is one 

that stands above them all: buying goods online.  In the past few years people have            

discovered it is cheaper, easier, and far more efficient to buy toys online.  My wife and I do a 

large majority of our Christmas shopping online, it just makes sense for us.  Along with     

commerce going online, many other things we do are done online, including our               

communication. 

 I still prefer a phone call instead of a text or email.  I still like to talk to a live customer 

service rep instead of a live chat, but that kind of thinking is decreasing.  A lot of young    

people do not like to talk on the phone, it is more efficient for them to text or chat.  This is 

not a bad thing, it is the way they operate, it is the way our culture is going.  The question 

that is plaguing my mind is what is the church’s place within the technological revolution?  

Will the modern church be like Toys”R”Us one day, out moated and ineffective? 

 We can already see many older style, traditional churches dying off, especially in the  

midwest and north.  Even mega-churches that were on the cutting edge in the 2000’s have 

found themselves behind the times.  Some churches have started online services and have 

seen success with that model.  Others have branched out in a similar model where they have 

house churches that are connected online with a mega-church in another state.  These      

innovations are great ways to use technology to spread the gospel, but even with new models they still rely on           

relationships.  There will never be a replacement for relationships. 

 For a little over a year now I have had a life group in my home.  I must confess I never understood the draw to home 

groups.  Aren’t they just Sunday School classes in a home, I would say.  But now my perspective has changed.  The     

relationships that I have formed with people in my group are deep and amazing.  And when I say amazing I don’t always 

mean it’s a bed of roses, sometimes we get on each other’s nerves, sometimes we offend each other, and we often have 

to show each other grace.  We are literally living out the “one another” passages from the Bible.  We are replicating the 

New Testament church through our relationship. 

 This is what being the church looks like and it is difficult to replicate through technology alone.  Technology can help 

churches in many ways-- through communication, teaching, and connecting; however, the deeper ministry of the church 

happens through relationships.  When we invite each other to experience life together, including the highs and the lows 

we are partaking in true biblical community.  Phil 2:3-8 is a great example of how we are to operate in these biblical    

relationships, “Do nothing from selfish ambition or conceit, but in humility count others more significant than yourselves. Let 

each of you look not only to his own interests, but also to the interests of others. Have this mind among yourselves, which is 

yours in Christ Jesus, who, though he was in the form of God, did not count equality with God a thing to be grasped, but      

emptied himself, by taking the form of a servant, being born in the likeness of men. 8 And being found in human form, he     

humbled himself by becoming obedient to the point of death, even death on a cross.” 

 Not only are we instructed on how to think about others and how to show them love but we are also given the   

example of Christ’s sacrifice.  We are to show the same type of sacrificial love toward each other.  These types of       

relationships are crucial to the church’s future and advancing the kingdom of God.  There will never be a replacement for 

relationships, even as technology grows, relationships matter most.  I challenge you to take time to invest in others, take 

time to listen to others and most of all take time to love others.  It is messy and not always pleasant, but it is a huge 

blessing to live in community with other believer's.       

Bryan R. Gotcher  

Pastor of Missions & 

Administration 

bgotcher@oakhillbc.org   

Blog: bryangotcher.  

wordpress.com 

April Birthdays 

2nd -  Scott Hellmer, Larry Logsdon, Roseanna Logsdon, Steve 

Luttrell, Mmekan Ntewo, Jake Townsend, Chris Washburn 

3rd -   Samantha Ausenbaugh, Waylon McDonald 

4th -   Betty Busch, Sarah Gibson, Wandel Hagan, Christy 

Sutherby, Noah Vinson 

6th -   Byron Vandiver 

7th -   Paul Davault, Mike Young 

8th -   Brannigan Dicks, Tim Ruston 

9th -   Logan Butler, Carson Gotcher, Kinley Griepenstroh 

10th - Brad Ditter, Kristi Gotcher, Elsie Koberstein, Heather 

Ntewo, Mike Sutherby, Isaac Thurmond 

12th - Dana Goddard, Mollie Meadows, Charles Monyhan 

13th - Jennifer Feldpausch, Ralph Rode 

14th - Philip Cassada 

15th - Tori Avis, Carri Schmitz 

16th -    Ana Harvey 

17th -    Sondra Bottoms, Blanche Cain, Mary Gamblin, Adam   

Painter 

18th -    Dana Boyette, Zoe Hurst 

19th -    Braylee Wild 

20th -    Madelyn Koberstein 

21st -     Jenny Campbell 

22nd -    Zachary Laurence, Joyce Minton 

23rd -     Sloane Bailey 

24th -     Vicki Butler 

26th -     Ralph Cheaney, Rita Martin 

27th -     Randy Flowers, Samuel Potts 

28th -     Jim Burns, Lisa Gibson 

29th -     Shirlene Kilgore 

30th -     Caleb Ausenbaugh 



Dear Church Family, 

 This April the Student Ministry is going to Highland Lakes for our Student Retreat! This is 

going to be a great time of fun activities, friendship building, and spiritual growth! If you are a 

parent or grandparent of a student grades 6-12, I highly suggest you encourage them to come 

with us to experience what God has in store. Why do I say this? Well obviously, it’s because I’m 

the youth pastor and am supposed to say this… right? Wrong. I highly encourage this because 

students have no where else to turn to get the biblical teaching, friendships, and wholesome 

fun that we will experience on things like this retreat.  

 The retreat’s theme is “Consumed” because we are going to take a look at what consumes 

us and what we are consuming in life. The world that we live in is not interested in helping us 

live our lives to the fullest for the Lord. It is interested in telling us how to live for ourselves. 

The world does not want you to be careful about the content that you take in through your 

eyes and ears. It wants you to simply pay more money for what goes into your eyes and ears, 

and it will make any content for which you are willing to pay. The world does not want you to 

follow the God who has full authority over us. It wants individuals to be the final authority over 

themselves; essentially mini-gods who claim sovereignty to rule their own lives as they see fit. 

The world calls this autonomy, but God calls it idolatry. And the big question is: which do we 

consume, the teaching of the world or the teaching of the Lord? Seriously, which teaching goes into your eyes and ears the 

most? An even bigger question is: what consumes you, the Lord or yourself? 

 The world wants you to be so consumed with self that even doing good to others is about yourself. School, work,  

family, leisure, even church is about self when we are consumed with and consuming the world. So how do we fix this? 

First, we need to ask if we really want to fix it. Why would we want life to be about something other than ourselves? The 

only reason that ultimately makes sense is that we have been saved by Jesus and have the Holy Spirit living in us,        

transforming us into the image of Christ. That’s because without Christ in us, we are lost sinners. But with Christ in us, we 

are transformed lovers of God and neighbor. He gives us new hearts and those new hearts are God and others focused. If 

you have Christ, then this is true of you. So, if you have Christ, then you want this self-centered tendency fixed. And how 

do we fix it now that we know we want to? We consume the gospel of Christ throughout the word of God! We put into 

our eyes and ears the gospel. We remind ourselves of the truth that the world so desperately wants us to forget. When the 

world says, “did God really say?” We say, “yes, He did! Because I was reading what He said just a little while ago, and I am 

consumed by the gospel!”  

 Students need so much these days, but what they need most is to be consumed by the word of Christ,                 

Christ-honoring friends, Christ-honoring families, and a Christ-honoring church. Colossians 3 spells this out to us, and I am 

super excited to talk with the students about what that really looks like for them at their stage in life, as well as when they 

grow older. So, if you’re a student, come join us as we get consumed with a passion for the gospel of Christ lived out!   

Sincerely, 

Brian Van Doren             

Brian Van Doren 
Pastor of Students 

bvandoren@oakhillbc.org 

Church Family, 

 This month, I want to leave you with an article encouraging family worship. As I was thinking 

through what worship would look like for our Church after Easter, as we move into a new season, I 

started asking the question, “What does worship look like outside of the Church walls?” This article 

encourages us all to see our time of worship as a time when we can also come together outside of 

Church, into our homes with our families. I hope this article encourages you to take time outside of 

our corporate worship gathering, to worship with your family.  

10 Reasons To Worship With Your Family  by Jason Helopoulos  

“Most evangelical Christians are aware of the importance of secret and corporate worship, but fewer 

have even heard of family worship. What is family worship? It is pretty simple. Tonight, sit down 

with your family on the couch or at the dinner table. And then . . . pray together, read the Bible   

together, and sing a great hymn of the faith together. There are many     reasons for doing family 

worship, but let us just mention a handful. Family worship: 1) Glorifies and Honors God — This is the 

primary and essential reason. 2) Centers the Home – Family worship has the wonderful effect of 

centering our homes upon Christ. 3) Encourages Christian Character – The home may be the hardest 

place to live out our Christian lives. There is a reason that Paul addresses each member of the  

Christian family in the household passages of Ephesians 5-6 and Colossians 3. It is a sad reality that 

we often manifest the character of Christ more consistently at church, in the workplace, and in the community then we do in our own 

homes. If there is somewhere that I must especially be on guard against sin, the flesh, and our adversary, it is at home. Casualness and 

familiarity is a ready playing field for sin. 4) Encourages Peace in the Home – We are sinners living under the same roof in tight     

quarters. That is a recipe for disaster or at least pain! We know our family members, and we know them well. Family worship helps us 

confront our sin and understand its effect upon one another. For example, it is awfully hard for a father to lead his family in worship 

when he has just yelled at his wife. If he is going to lead his family before the throne of grace, he will first have to ask for forgiveness 

from his wife. And she will find that it is hard to worship unless she willingly forgives him. 5) Binds the Family Together – In our       

fast-moving society there are few things that a family does together daily. Even eating a meal together these days seems like a feat. 

What if your family gathered together daily? And what if that gathering was for worship? It would become the most important and 

central aspect of its life. Your entire family will come to the realization that no matter what else we do or don't do, the most important 

thing that marks us as a family is that we are a worshiping family submitted to Christ. And that bond is an eternal one that      

strengthens the family in all its other endeavors. 6) Provides Common Knowledge – As the Scriptures are read together in family   

worship, the family grows in common knowledge. Conversations around the dinner table or in the car will change dramatically as you 

have a common knowledge from which to converse. 7) Trains Children for Corporate Worship – Family worship provides the added 

benefit of training our children for corporate worship. As they sit and listen to the Word of God, hear prayers, and sing hymns these 

elements in corporate worship will take on a new meaning. The value of this cannot be overestimated. 8) Encourages our Children in 

Christ – They will see that for mom and dad worship is not just something they do on Sunday mornings. It is something at the very 

core of their being, important enough that they center their home upon it. We are not raising children just to be moral and competent 

people, but worshipers of the triune God. 9) Reinforces Spiritual Headship – Family worship reinforces the biblical framework of the 

family as it looks to the father (or the mother if she is single) as the spiritual leader of the home. As a father leads his children and wife 

before God's throne nightly and disciples them in the things of Christ, they will    increasingly look to him for spiritual leadership. This 

has the added benefit of reinforcing with the father/husband the spiritual mantle that is upon his shoulders. 10) Provides Systematic          

Discipleship – As a pastor I often have individuals approach me with a question about how to minister to their children or spouse in a 

specific area. Usually they are concerned about a particular sin or struggle in their family member's life. In this way we serve as      

firefighters rushing to extinguish this issue or that. At times this is needed, but it should not be our regular course of action.           

Systematic discipleship is a much better approach and is aided by family worship. Daily family worship will provide a strong          

foundation that is built upon hearing the Word daily, praying daily, and giving thanks daily. It takes time to build a strong house. It is 

an unsteady house that is the result of the carpenter running from shaky wall to shaky wall to hammer a nail in here or there.” 

Jared Mitchell  

Pastor of Worship  

jmitchell@oakhillbc.org 



Kids Camp 

July 24th—27th 

(completed grades 2nd-5th)

$260 

Nick Scott 

Pastor of Spiritual 

Development 

nscott@oakhillbc.org 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hello church family, 

Well I would love to start this article with “Spring has sprung” but from what I can see that isn’t really the case.   Life 

would be so much easier if we could truly know what the seasons will actually look like.  I know many of you are in a 

season that you didn’t anticipate or one that may not look like the beautiful newness of spring but is still somewhat 

bearable.  I find myself in these seasons of life more often than I would prefer.  Unexpected house or car repairs,      

sickness, relationships that seem as though they are drifting away, emotions, responsibilities, and even loneliness.  These 

are the seasons that we pray will never come and when they do we pray they will soon end. Similar to this cold snowy 

season that will not seem to go away. 

 Solomon wrote in Ecclesiastes that “for everything there is a season, a time for every activity under heaven” I     

paraphrase “to be born, to die, to plant, to harvest, to cry, to laugh, to grieve, to dance, to love, to hate….”  He also wrote 

“God has made everything beautiful for its own time.”  You see God uses seasons to show us that He is good and can 

“make everything beautiful for its own time”. Seasons good and bad are ways for God to capture our hearts and our 

faith.  He will change the season of life you are in when He‘s ready to change something about you.  There will be more 

difficult seasons to come, but the Lord just wants us to trust Him through each and every season. No matter what kind 

of season you are going through, you can remember that God always promises to make it beautiful in His time.  

 If you are going through a difficult season in your life know that God is working to make it beautiful and you also 

have a church family that is there for you.  Difficult seasons in life can be easier to bear when you have loved ones that 

help to share the burden. 

 

Thank you for allowing me to love on your little ones. 

God Bless 

  

 

 

 

 

Proverbs 22:6 

“Train a child in the 

way he should go, 

and when he is old 

he will not turn 

from it.” 

April Sharp - asharp@oakhillbc.org 

Children’s Ministry Director 

Recommended Resource - Total Truth by Nancy Pearcy  
Does God belong in the public arena of politics, business, law, and    

education?  Or is religion a private matter only personally comforting 

but publicly irrelevant?  In today’s cultural etiquette, it is not considered 

polite to mix public and private, or sacred and secular.  This division  is 

the single most potent force keeping Christianity contained in the    

private sphere-stripping it of its power to challenge and redeem the 

whole of culture. 

In Total Truth, Nancy Pearcy offers a razor-sharp analysis of the public/

private split, explaining how it hamstrings our efforts at both personal 

and cultural renewal.  Ultimately it reflects a division in the concept of 

truth itself, which functions as a gatekeeper, ruling Christian principles 

out of bounds in the public arena. 

How can we unify our fragmented lives and recover spiritual power?  

With examples from the lives of real people, past and present, Pearcy 

teaches readers how to liberate Christianity from its cultural captivity.  

She walks readers through practical, hands-on steps for crafting a      

full-orbed Christian worldview.  Finally, she makes a passionate case 

that Christianity is not just religious truth but truth about total reality.  

It is total truth. 

Upcoming Event 

Growth Initiative 

(1 Kings - Song of 

Solomon) 

May 5th  

8:30 — 11:30 am 

Join us as we       

continue our survey 

through the Old   

Testament!  

Sign up at the       

Welcome Center or 

online! 

Volunteer Save-the-Date 

VBS Vision Casting 

April 29th at 1:00 pm 

June 25th - 29th 

6:00 - 8:30 pm 

Things to know……. 

AWANA Bible Quizzing will be Saturday,    

April 7th at 9:30 am 

 

Kids Camp Cost is $290.00 per child 

July 26th - 29th 

 Our first Growth Initiative of the year happened this last weekend and we had 62 people 

participate! I’m so happy that so many people from our church were able to come and be        

reminded of and refreshed by the encouragement and truth that God’s Word has for each one 

of us. Also, thank you to all of the volunteers that helped with the kids and made it possible for 

the parents to participate in this event. 

 Our next Growth Initiative is coming soon. We will be meeting on May 5th from 8:30 to 

11:30 am to continue walking through the books of the Bible. This time we will be covering        

1 Kings through the Song of Solomon.  My prayer for everyone that signs up is that we would all 

go away with a deeper love and desire for the Bible and that we would be inspired to read it, 

know it, and apply it like never before. Please sign up soon either at the welcome center at 

church or online at our website. 

 Lastly, we have some great opportunities for both the men and women to participate in.  

The ladies are beginning a small group Bible study on Tuesday nights, which starts April 3rd at 

6:30 pm. They will be using the book You are Free, Be Who You Already Are by Rebekah Lyons. It 

will be a great time of spiritual encouragement.  The men will be meeting April 7th for our first 

Men’s Breakfast at 7:30 am. Please be a part of this and enjoy fellowship with other men and 

some great food as well. You can sign up for both of these events at the welcome center. Don’t 

miss out! 



April 2018 Ministry Calendar 

1 

Easter Sunday 

Services at  

8, 9:30, & 11 am 

NO Life Groups 

2 

Open Gym 

Basketball 

6:30 - 8:30 pm 

3 

Thrive Women’s 

Ministry Bible 

Study 

6:30 pm 

4 

Regular 

Wednesday 

Schedule 

Deacon’s Meeting 

6:00 pm 

5 

Women’s Bible 

Study 10:00 am 

 

6 7 

Valor Men’s     

Ministry Breakfast 

7:30 am 

AWANA Quizzing 

9:30 am 

8 

Regular Sunday 

Schedule 

 

9 

Open Gym 

Basketball 

6:30 - 8:30 pm 

 

10 

Thrive Women’s 

Ministry Bible 

Study 

6:30 pm 

 

 

11 

Regular 

Wednesday 

Schedule 

12 

Women’s Bible 

Study 10:00 am 

 

13 

 

14 

Food Pantry 

9:00 am 

State Hospital 

Ministry 

9:45 am 

Melissa Scott Baby 

Shower 2:00 pm 

15 

Regular Sunday  

Schedule 

16 

Open Gym 

Basketball 

6:30 - 8:30 pm 

17 

Thrive Women’s 

Ministry Bible 

Study 

6:30 pm 

18 

Regular 

Wednesday 

Schedule 

19 20 

Student Retreat 

at Highland Lakes 

21 

Food Pantry 

9:00 am 

Student Retreat 

at Highland Lakes 

22 

Regular Sunday 

Schedule  

Student Retreat 

at Highland 

Lakes 

23 

Open Gym 

Basketball 

6:30 - 8:30 pm 

24 

Thrive Women’s 

Ministry Bible 

Study 

6:30 pm 

25 

Regular 

Wednesday 

Schedule 

26 27 28 

Daycare Spaghetti 

Dinner & Auction 

5:00 pm 

29 

Regular Sunday 

Schedule 

Food Pantry 

Restock 

VBS Leader 

Training        

1:00 pm 

30 

Open Gym 

Basketball 

6:30 - 8:30 pm 

 

 

 

 

    

        Sunday  Monday   Tuesday     Wednesday    Thursday    Friday   Saturday 

Sunday Schedule  

8:00 am  Traditional Worship 

9:30 am  Contemporary Worship  

11:00 am  Contemporary Worship                                                                 

5:00 pm  Student Life Groups 

Wednesday Schedule 

12:00 pm  Prayer & Bible Study Luncheon                                                                        

6:00 pm Student Gathering & AWANA 

7:30 pm  Worship Team Practice 

  

 

Student Summer Camp 

Dates: June 12-16 

August 30th 

April 1 April 8 April 15 

 

April 22 April 29 

Deacon of the Week 

Jeff Thornton (812) 746-8739 

Ty Nixon (812) 518-8759 

Deacon of the Week 

Alan Simpson (812) 477-7204 

Chris Fischer (812) 630-9443 

Deacon of the Week 

Dale Potts (812) 444-9092 

Robert Jackson (812) 491-6803 

 

Deacon of the Week 

Brad Lamar (812) 480-9663 

Mark Schmitz (812) 454-2377 

Deacon of the Week 

Brad Ditter (812) 897-1197 

Matt Schloss (812) 483-1778 

Chair Set-Up Team 

BASIC Group 

Chair Set-Up Team 

Gotcher/Calverley Group 

Chair Set-Up Team 

Deckman Group 

Chair Set-Up Team 

Mitchell/N.Scott Groups 

Chair Set-Up Team 

Kessler/Pettigrew Groups 
 

 
 8:00 AM Service 

  

Nursery  

Doris & Maci Rutledge 

Nursery  

Shannon Wild & Kalyn 

Hettenbach 

Nursery  

Jane Jett & Alice Moseley 

Nursery  

Shaun & Robin Hudson 

Nursery  

Ashley Hughes & Mary  

Gamblin 

Greeters 

Bonnie Beckham, April Helm 

Greeters 

David & Sharon Harmes 

Greeters 

Marge Pontious, Bob Williams 

Greeters 

Jenny Campbell, Shirley 

Guinn 

Greeters 

Bill & Sondra Bottoms 

Welcome Center 

Mary Gamblin 

Welcome Center 

Shirlene Kilgore 

Welcome Center 

Dawn Ommart 

Welcome Center 

Amanda Washburn 

Welcome Center 

Mary Gamblin 

 
 9:30 AM Service   

Nursery  

Heather Ntweo & Lauren 

Phelps 

Greeters 

Cheri Koberstein, Emily 

McGeorge, April Helm 

Nursery  

Dave & Kristie Swenson 

 

Greeters 

Jon & Heidi Hart, Tom 

Stofleth 

Nursery 

Brandon & Bethanne Long 

 

Greeters 

Jeff & Janice Hostetler, Ryan & 

Wynter Deckman 

Nursery 

Josh & Melissa Owen 

 

Greeters 

Sandy Dierlam, Ron Wiandt, 

Brett & Tammy Creamer 

Nursery 

Isaac & Jessica Principe 

 

Greeters 

Tom & Fong Stofleth, April 

Helm 

Welcome Center 

Sondra Schloss 

Welcome Center 

Robert Jackson 

Welcome Center 

April Helm 

Welcome Center 

John & Pam Schultz 

Welcome Center 

Sondra Schloss 

 

 11:00 AM Service   

Nursery  

Isaac & Jessica Principe 

Nursery 

Jon & Heidi Hart 

Nursery 

Mourine Schmitt & Emily Grace 

Luttrell 

Nursery 

Amy Olsen & Cheri  

Koberstein 

Nursery 

Kathy Masterson & Ella 

Thornton 

Toddlers 

Lucus & Leigha Pettigrew 

Toddlers 

Ryan & Wynter Deckman 

Toddlers 

Rod & Lori Pavlichek 

Toddlers 

Adam & Jamie Ice 

Toddlers 

Jeff & Lindsay Beck 

Greeters 

Nancy Andrews, Curtis 

Cronch 

Welcome Center 

Kathleen Qualkenbush 

Van Driver 

Lucus Pettigrew 

Greeters 

Sara Calverley, Ralph Rode 

 

Welcome Center 

Darrell Ommart 

Van Driver 

Steve Comer 

Greeters 

Keith & Teresa Thomas 

 

Welcome Center 

Jacob & Gina Townsend 

Van Driver 

Jacob Townsend 

Greeters 

Dawna Fischer, Brett Creamer 

 

Welcome Center 

Deann Moss 

Van Driver 

Duke Dockery 

Greeters 

Carolyn Wilkinson, Curtis 

Cronch 

Welcome Center 

Becky Cosby 

Van Driver 

Robert Jackson 

     

Serving Others at Oakhill 


